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You are cordially invited to attend UMWC’s 
Fall Welcome Luncheon, 

 Scholarship Day, and Interest Fair
honoring our scholarship recipients and new members

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 2
Holiday Inn Metrodome Hotel, 1500 S. Washington Ave., Mpls. 

 Meeting — At a Glance
Annual Fall Welcome  

and Scholarship Luncheon 
Tuesday, October 2, 2012

11 a.m. – Visit Interest Section displays  
and socialize

12 noon – Luncheon and Program

Location
Holiday Inn Metrodome Hotel 

1500 South Washington Avenue,  
near West Bank Campus, Minneapolis

Parking
City ramp adjacent to hotel

Menu
Gemelli pasta, Roma tomato, broccoli, 
roasted garlic, rosemary, and scallions 

tossed in olive oil and Parmesan cheese; 
seasonal fruit and berries;  

fresh Artisan bread, olive oil
coffee and tea

Cost: $18 

Reservation Deadline:  
Monday, September 17

Please send in the reservation form you 
will  find  in  the  back  of  your  2012-­13  Mem-­
bership Directory along with your check, 

payable to UMWC.  

Questions?
Call  Mary  Abuan,  651-­484-­6765
or  Kathi  Treston,  763-­862-­6425

Your hostesses: members of the  
Non-­fiction  Interest  Section  and   

the Membership Committee   

The UMWC invites you and your guests to our first program of the 2012-13 year 
on Tuesday, October 2. This will be a wonderful opportunity to introduce guests 
who might be interested in UMWC membership to our vast array of club activities. 
Socialize with friends, sign up for Interest Sections, and meet many of our scholar-
ship recipients.

Registration begins at 11 a.m. Visit the Interest Section displays before lunch and 
sign up for those you would like to attend. Eighteen section leaders will be available 

to talk about the exciting activities 
they have planned for the coming 
year. Remember that you are wel-
come to visit any section prior to 
deciding to join.

Please join with us that day in con-
gratulating the young women who 
are recipients of UMWC Scholar-
ships for University women. We will 
have the opportunity to hear from 
many of them that afternoon.

Fall Preview – Please mark your calendars
November 13 — Conversation with a Woman Leader speaker will be Nancy 
C. Barnes, editor and senior vice president of the Star Tribune. Follow-
ing the noon luncheon at Becketwood, Ms. Barnes will present “The Star 
Tribune’s Success and the Future’s Challenges.”

December 11 — Our annual Holiday Tea and Hospital Benefit will be held 
from 1:30 to 3 p.m. at Eastcliff, 176 N. Mississippi River Blvd, St. Paul.  
Always a festive occasion, this event is held at the U of M president’s home 
and is graciously hosted by the University’s First Lady, Karen Kahler.



President’s Message
Greetings UMWC members.  After a summer of un-
relenting heat and alternating periods of monsoon and 
drought, let’s look forward to the cooler and more com-
fortable days of autumn. I hope you are energized for a 
year of exciting Conversations with a Woman Leader and 
a vast array of interest section programs from Antiques to 
Women’s Health Issues. Our section leaders have worked 
diligently to plan some intriguing programs.

I am joined on the Board by the following new officers 
and committee chairs: vice presidents for programs, Mary 
Abuan and Kathi Treston; secretary, Barbara Cohen; 
treasurer, Catherine Bell; corresponding secretary, Marian 
Champlin; and membership chair, Marlene Hernick.  
They join officers continuing in their second or succeed-
ing years: vice president for programs, Susie Stinson; 
treasurer for records and dues, Shirley Ferraro; historian, 
Jane Starr; and scholarship chair, Martha Arneson. I offer 
a sincere thank you to each of them for agreeing to serve 
in these important roles. My gratitude goes to Ingrid 
Lund and Anne Wise for their skill in securing our con-
versation speakers for this year. Special thanks to Dorothy 
Waltz and Barbara Cohen for the many hours that went 
into the production of the Directory and to Martha 
Arneson and her hard-working committee in selecting 
this year’s scholarship recipients.

Kudos and gratitude go to Cherie Hamilton, our past-
president, for her unwavering service to the UMWC.  
Her energy, ideas, and leadership have been an inspira-
tion to us all. 

At our Scholarship Luncheon on October 2 we will meet 
many of the student recipients and hear their stories.  
Martha Arneson, committee chair, reports that from a 
pool of 68 applicants, the committee has selected 28 
women to receive a UMWC scholarship of $2,500. Of 
the 28 winners, 8 are seniors, 13 are juniors, and seven 
are sophomores at the U of M Twin Cities campus. Five 
of the students are repeat scholarship winners.

Please join me in celebrating the accomplishments of 
these young ladies at the luncheon, which will be held at 
the Holiday Inn Metrodome Hotel. The reservation form 
is located in the back of your club directory. Send your 
check and reservation to either Mary Abuan or Kathi 
Treston by the reservation deadline, Monday, Sept. 17.

With warm regards, 
Kathy Ball, President

Interest Section News – September and 
October activities, changes
Groups meeting in September include:  Antiques, Around 
the Campus, Art, Bridge, Drama, Hikers, Knit and Crochet, 
Modern Literature, Movie Rendezvous, Nature and Vaga-
bonds. See your Directory for times and places.

Around the Campus:  The October 24 meeting program, 
“Living on a Shrinking Planet,” will be held at the Learn-
ing and Environmental Sciences Building on the campus in 
St. Paul. Note time change: 11:15 (optional) —bring a bag 
lunch to eat in the atrium; 12 noon, program in the atrium. 
Questions? Call Sue Gilbertson, Rolaine Wright, Jane Starr.

Art:  Fall Art Show Reception — note change of dates:  
“Expressions of our Natural World” will be held at First Uni-
versalist Church, 3400 Dupont Ave. S., Minneapolis,  
September 9 through October 14.  
UMWC members are invited to a reception in the church 
social hall on September 23; come at either 10:15 or noon. 
Contact Carol Lowe, Avis Watkins, or Jane LaFroth for more 
information.

Drama:  Why not try attending a section by zip code? Dra-
ma section meets September 25 in zip code 55344. Is that 
near you? Look at page 19 of the Directory to see if the plays 
sound inviting. Call hostess Nancy Bengston for directions.

Hikers: Change of date for the Holiday Potluck. This hike 
and celebration has been rescheduled to Monday, December 
3. The location remains the same.

Nature: Release your inner child! Join Nature section mem-
bers, Monday, September 24 from 10:30 a.m. to noon to 
hear about and tour the new children’s play area installation 
at Tamarack Nature Center in White Bear Lake. This inno-
vative play area contains many unique features based on na-
ture: kid-sized climbing rocks, both wet and dry sand areas 
for building sand castles, a play stream for building dams, 
and a mud table. Bring a lunch and change of clothes (if you 
want to play). A site fee of $3 per person will be charged to 
defray the rental cost.

Non-Fiction: Correction to note for the November 6 book 
selection: Ronald Wright is the author of “Time Among the 
Maya: Travels in Belize and Guatemala.” 

Music: Music section begins its fall programming with a 
musicale at Carol White’s home, October 15, 1 p.m.  
The November 19 program will feature a guest, Trilby 
Busch, who will present a session on Welsh hymns and  
musical heritage at Dorothy Peterson’s home in Ham Lake  
at 1 p.m. Call Dorothy if you need directions.



Congratulations to our 28 scholarship award winners. They 
are listed below with their majors and year in school at the 
University.  Attend the luncheon October 2; meet the young 
women, and be prepared to be impressed. (For October 
meeting details, see page 1.)

UMWC Scholarship Recipients, 2012 – 2013
Danielle Cloutier, SO ........Asian Languages and Literature
Rebecca Darnell, SO ......................................... Psychology
Megan Doran, SO .......................................... Architecture
Amal Gazey, SR ...............................................Kinesiology
Erin Germer, JR ......................................................English
Karlee Grangroth, JR ................................. Interior Design
Meredith Gulsvig, JR ............................................. Russian
Wendy Hanson, SR ..............Entrepreneurial Management
Erin Hindal, SR ..HRD/BME/HRIR & Human Resources
Lauren Holder, JR ............................ International Business
Anna Hughes, JR ............... Criminology, Sociology of Law
Kiara Jackson, JR ...........................Theatre Arts & English
Madeline Jacobs, SR .........Spanish, Hebrew, & Psychology
Clara Johnson, JR ...................................... Animal Science
Shazia Khatoon, JR ............................ Psychology, Pre-med
Danielle Merriman, JR ................................Music Therapy
Rachel Mezey, SO ..........................................Biochemistry
Melanie Nelson, SR ......................................Anthropology
Victoria Pehling, JR ............................................ Nutrition
Morgan Schuck, JR ................................................ Biology
Stephanie Schumacher, SR ..............Environmental Science
Laura Smith, JR ........................... Communication Studies
Emily Stasel, SO ..................................... Child Psychology
Addisalem Tesfaye, SR............HRD & Business Marketing
Nou Thao, SO  .............................................Youth Studies
Elizabeth Turnbull, JR .............................. Political Science
Kuatuknue Xiong, SO ...........................................Nursing
Shali Zappa Monterrosa, SR ...Political Sci., Global Studies

Scholarship selections were made by the Scholarship Com-
mittee: Martha Arneson, chair; Elizabeth Foley, Lorraine 
Hertz, Sandra Monson, Connie Oriani, and Joan Rathbun.

Annual Fall Welcome Luncheon will 
celebrate UMWC scholarship recipients   

WANTED: Webmaster Apprentice
Have you always wanted to learn how to create web pages?

Do you like to keyboard and learn new things?
A  part-­time  apprentice  webmaster  is  needed  for  the  UMWC  website

U of M employee desirable, willingness to learn primary
Person  will  work  with  Millie  Woodbury  starting  February  1,  2013

If interested contact Millie at:  woodbury@umn.edu

Next Board meeting, November 13
The Board will meet at Becketwood in the Windsor Room 
Tuesday, November 13, at 10 a.m. Coffee will be served—
but no treats due to the luncheon following the meeting. All 
officers and section chairs are expected to attend and provide 
reports. Please carpool if possible. Also, please remember to 
send in your luncheon reservations early.

Go to UMWC’s website for quick updates
Please visit our web site umwc@umn.edu to get updated 
information on the women’s club and Interest Section activi-
ties. Share the site with friends so they can see the many 
opportunities that membership provides.

Interest Section chairs and program coordinators: This web 
site is a great place to publicize special activities for the entire 
club. Send your information to Millie Woodbury at wood-
bury@umn.edu. Many thanks to Millie for initiating and 
maintaining this great resource for our club.

Welcome to new members of UMWC
Seven new members have joined UMWC since spring. Please 
greet them and introduce them to others. And, don’t forget 
to add their names to the listings in your Directory.

Shari Arneson ..............................................612-377-5289 
2417 Emerson Ave. So. #106, Minneapolis, MN 55405 
e-mail: arnesosm@gmail.com

Susan Hommes, U of M Foundation ...........612-624-8800 
200 Oak St. S.E. Suite 250, Minneapolis, MN 55455 
e-mail: shommes@umn.edu

Tamra Maughan 
6106 Waterford Ct. So., Edina, MN 55436 
e-mail: addstan@msn.com

Mary Anne Mauriel (rejoining) ....................952-920-8933 
6566 France Ave. So. #410, Edina, MN 55435

Margaret Rowser ..........................................952-934-5684 
7040 Ticonderoga Trail, Eden Prairie, MN 55346-3445

Linda Schloff ...............................................651-690-2113 
1827 Hillcrest Ave., St. Paul, MN 55116 
shared e-mail: mcdon03@msn.com

Diane Schweizer...........................................651-642-1622 
1961 Pryor Ave. No., Roseville, MN 55113 
e-mail: dianeschweizer@hotmail.com

Patricia Svekric .............................................952-884-0087 
2301 Village Lane #411, Bloomington, MN 55431

Please renew your membership
Reminder: If you haven’t yet renewed your club membership, 
please use the blue dues form from the front of your Direc-
tory to update your membership and send with your check. 



Deadline for next Newsletter: October 1, 2012 
Please submit articles in typed or electronic format.  

Send to Kathy Ball, UMWC President by mail:   
2597 Fernwood Ct., Roseville, MN 55113  
or by e-mail:  kathyodyssey88@gmail.com  

First Class Mail  

Twin Cities, MN
Permit No. 90155

1. Print new information below.
2. Cut out or copy this form along with  
the accompanying address label.
3. Mail both to Shirley Ferraro, 1418 Arden 
View Dr., Arden Hills, MN 55112

Name _________________________
Address________________________
City, State _____________________
Zip ________   Phone ____________
E-mail ________________________

Have you changed your address, 
e-mail, or phone? Please tell us:

Membership Directory— your key to a 
grand year of activities with UMWC
By now you will have received your copy of the 2012-2013 
Membership Directory. Many thanks to Dorothy Waltz for 
producing this important publication that provides the entire 
year’s activities and handy tear-outs for membership and 
luncheon reservations and scholarship donations.

If you haven’t already done so, tear out the coupon made for 
renewing your membership, and mail it with your check to 
Shirley Ferraro at the address listed.

If any corrections are needed to the Directory listings, notify 
Shirley Ferraro, 651-631-8931, or sflandlady@yahoo.com. 

Directory Changes and Corrections
Please make these corrections and changes to your 2012-13 
directory to make your communications go more smoothly.

Omissions 
Under Committees, page 7: Conversations Speakers

 Ingrid Lund .............................................952-884-5840
 Anne Wise ...............................................612-724-0971
Omissions: Members’ Listings
Jo Anne Collins ............................................651-797-4096 

4420 Park Ct., White Bear, MN 55110 
e-mail: emc0879@comcast.net

Evelyn McDonald ........................................651-636-7297 
1792 Millwood Ave., Roseville, MN 55113 
e-mail: mcdon03@msn.com

Corrections 
Maralyn Gilleland—first name correction 
Jocelyn Kuo—last name correction

Ruth Jones—zip code correction 
2950 Dean Pkwy #1504, Minneapolis, MN 55416-4393

Nancy Thompson, name change to Nancy Rudquist 
6312 Pheasant Ct., Edina, MN 55436-1920 
e-mail: nkhthompson@comcast.net

New E-mail Addresses
Laurel Gregorian ................................ lgregor444@aol.com
Mary Beth Percy .....................marybeth.percy@gmail.com
Alice Stark ......................................adstark@goldengate.net
Agnes Wolf .............................hugoagnes1956@gmail.com
Ardella Norenberg ............................Ardella55@gmail.com


